Conference of District Attorneys NORTH CAROLINA

Peg Dorer Director

P.O. Box 3159 Cary, NC 27519

919.890.1500 919.890.1931 May 9, 2014

The Honorable W. Erwin Spainhour Senior Resident Superior Court Judge PO Box 70 Concord, NC 28026-0303

Dear Judge Spainhour:

The Conference of District Attorneys' Executive Committee met last week to discuss a number of issues including some of the policies and procedures that have been implemented as a result of the passage of Justice Reinvestment legislation. I am writing at the Executive Committee's direction to follow up with the Sentencing and Policy Advisory Commission on these policies and procedures.

The Executive Committee has expressed continued concern over the manner in which "Confinement in Response to Violation" periods (CRVs) are credited to consecutive sentences upon revocation of probation. It is our understanding that when a probationer with multiple suspended sentences set to run consecutively upon activation, violates probation and receives a 90-day CRV in each case, the 90 days is credited not just once but to each of the consecutive sentences. This sets up a situation where a person is actually benefitting from probation violations. It does not seem possible that was the intent of the legislature. We understand that the Sentencing and Policy Advisory Commission is studying this anomaly. The Conference of District Attorneys strongly supports your efforts to evaluate the calculation of CRVs and any recommendations you may develop.

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Philip E. Berger, Jr. President

Robert A. Evans
President Elect

R. Andrew Murray Vice President

Benjamin R. David Past President

Scott E. Thomas

William R. West, Jr.

Melissa Pelfrey

Garry W. Frank

Ronald L. Moore

Cc:

Sincerel

Peg/Dorer Director

> c: Maureen Krueger Susan Katzenelson

Bradley K. Greenway

Advanced Supervised Release (ASR) is another area of concern for District Attorneys. This is not a procedure that District Attorneys supported before the passage of Justice Reinvestment and has consequently not been utilized with much frequency. The Conference of District Attorneys recommends that ASRs be eliminated as an option in the sentencing structure.

Thank you so much for your consideration and study of these issues. As the Sentencing and Policy Advisory Commission continues their very important and valuable, please do not hesitate to call upon the Conference of District Attorneys if we can do anything to assist.